 Minutes of the Extraordinary Meeting of Clawton Parish Council held in the Parish Hall on 
Thursday 21th April 2022 at 7.30pm.
These minutes are subject to amendment at the next meeting.
Present: 
Parish Cllrs: Roger Mitchell, Adrian Mitchell, Irene Ellis, Alison Sharp, Maralyn Bailey, Nigel Stacey, Paul Grafton – Chairman

Sally Whitehead - Clerk 
1. Apologies: All present
This extraordinary meeting was held to discuss just one point, that is whether the councilors were in agreement in principle to the proposed changes to an already approved planning application (1/0632/2015/FUL), The permission is for houses that they now want to replace with bungalows. If the councillors approve of proposed change, if so, were they then prepared to write a letter to the planning office confirming their support.
Cllr R Mitchell had spoken to the architect who would like to take a letter to the to the pre planning meeting as he feels it would help him if the planning officer can see the Parish Council approve of the proposed change.

Cllr Stacey felt that given the surrounding low houses and bungalows opposite the site, that the proposed bungalows were the right choice for the site and would be more in keeping with the houses already built, this was supported by the views of the local residents that Cllr R Mitchell had spoken to.
Cllr Sharp’s concern was that they were all going to be large 4-bedroom bungalows, and wondered if a mix of sizes would be more appropriate, but is not against bungalows. Her concern was that older people might not want such large accommodation.

Cllr Stacey asked why the change to the original plans, Cllr R Mitchell had been told by the builder that there is a need for bungalows in the area, and as there is more space it is possible on this site, also that with houses drainage could be a problem. 
Cllr Sharp reminded everyone that at a previous meeting with a different architect the councillors had made many positive suggestions, but the architect had ignored everything and didn’t change the plans even slightly from his original idea. 
The councillors’ suggestions are to include 1 pair of semi-detached and a range of sizes for all pockets.

The chair asked if all present were happy that a letter of support for change of houses to bungalows went to the planning office, and that a copy of the minutes was sent to the developer to give him an idea of the Parish Councils thinking about the development. Unanimous agreement

 Next meeting: 9th May 2022 7.30pm
Followed by the AGM at 8pm
